
 

 

Tarvin Community Centre Committee of Management 

 

Minutes of meeting held at Tarvin Community Centre at 19.30 on 4th February 2025 

 

Present:  Ted Lush (Chairman), Jane Lush (Treasurer), Jane Armstrong (Secretary), Jane Todd 

(Arts), Merryn Shaw (Ashton Hayes and Tarvin Flower Club), Sharon Nolan ( Tarvin Gardening 

Society) Nita Lawton(AHTC),  Neil Poole (Parish Council), Gill Williams (WI) 
 

1. Apologies   Sarah Dutton (Social Media) Helen Maguire 

 

 
2.  Minutes of the last meeting from 7th January 2025 were approved by the committee and 

signed by EJL 

 

       

     3   Matters Arising from the Minutes.  

 

 JA again raised the issue of lights in the carpark after further complaints from neighbours, 

  EJL will contact CWaC again. 

 JA (Secretary) has agreed to stay on for another year and EJL has approached some  

 potential members for the Committee. 

 

      4    Officers’ Reports 

 

    Chairman’s Report    Ted Lush          See previously circulated report. 

 

 EJL presented his report. 

 CWaC  have suggested a wildflower section of our grounds. The Committee think this  

  would  be better planted at the front of the building. SN and MS commented that it is  

 a difficult project and  levelling the ground where the laurels and brambles are would be 

  more practical and also it is better to spend money on the front beds where the ex-

isting   shrubs have gone wild and overgrown.  

 

 A working party of volunteers from the Committee - all welcome! will meet on March 15th 

  at 9.30am to work on the garden  beds and consider the next move. Every  

   one who can, is asked to come and help. 

  

 EJL asked that we ask users of the CC to put away equipment and furniture properly and to 

 clean up too before they leave. (and also to turn heating off) 

 

       Events list for February to March 2025    Previously circulated.      All events covered. 

 

 

 Treasurer’s Financial Report  Jane Lush    Previously circulated. 

 

JL presented the financial statement for January 2025. 

The amount of money we have available is looking more healthy. 

Total Funds available: £7189.57 

 

Film -  The Critic made a profit of £93.50 

 



 

 

 Arts      Jane Todd 

  

 CRTA are showing the “Last Dance Saloon” on 29th March 2025.  

 This is a Tango Show and the audience will be at tables. Jane T is going to contact 

  the Tango Group who used to use the CC to inform them of the event. 

 

 Comedian Robin Ince is booked for 27th April. Cost of seats £12. 

 

 Nita was asked about a Christmas production after the success of the award  

 winning “Wonderful Life”. Nita will feed back to theCommittee. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 5   TCC Hiring Fees. 

 

 Jane L - the Treasurer informed the Committee that fees for hiring TCC usually rise annually 

  by the Rate of inflation / Consumer price index. To bring this in line from April 2025, 

fees    would  rise by 2.5%. This was agreed by the Committee. 

  

 

  

 

6. Films   

 
We have been accepted for film showings by Flicks in the Sticks run by  www.artsalive.co.uk 

 

Eliza the technician’s  was extremely competent for ‘The Critic” film. 

 

Film dates were added to the TCC calendar. 

February 28th  March  28th   April  25th   May 23rd  June 27th 2025 

We are booking February  ‘Small Things Like These”, March ‘Conclave’, April ‘Wicked!’ To be 

confirmed. 

 

7.Future Events 

 

We do not have a date for the Village Fete. 
 

 

8. Any other Business - Merryn said that there was a broken lock in the Ladies’ Loos and the  

  Chrome waste was already discolouring. EJL will inform the contractor. 

 

 Dates of next  meetings are:       4th March.  1st April    

 

The AGM will be the May 6th meeting). The meeting closed at 8.45pm 

http://www.artsalive.co.uk/

